
Please Go To Bed Early  
On School Nights 



New Garden 

Practice for 30th Mass 

Fun In The Sun 





SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS    
Kobe French    05 Sep 
Jileashia Johnson  08 Sep 
Henry Gallagher  15 Sep 
Canaan Mandijerry 17 Sep 

As part of their recently awarded NDRP grant, the WA Council 

of Social Service will be travelling to the Kimberley and the 

Pilbara delivering training to assist community organisations in 

building their resilience in responding to and recovering from 

natural disasters. 

The one-day workshops will be facilitated by WACOSS Manag-

er Projects and Business Development, Stuart Reid. Can you 

please contact Stuart to discuss local arrangements for deliv-

ery of the workshops in Broome, Fitzroy, Kununurra, Karratha, 

Newman and Hedland. 

Workshops are planned for the first three weeks in September 

but at this stage, the only date locked in is for Broome on 4 

September. 

Stuart can be contacted at WACOSS on 9420 7222 or mobile 

0439 098 386. His email is stuart@wacoss.org.au 

The training is in the use of an online resource developed by 

the Australian Council of Social Service which allows organisa-

tions to benchmark their current capacities and resilience, 

identify areas for improvement and then works through a ‘Six 

Steps to Resilience’ tool. 

The project is supported by a Natural Disasters Resilience Pro-

gram Grant so there will be minimal cost to participants. WA-

COSS is proposing to charge $25 per participant to offset local 

costs and ensure buy-in from potential participating organisa-

tions. Stuart has indicated that local governments are wel-

come to participate. 

Any assistance you can provide to Stuart in getting the mes-

sage out to your networks in the community sector would be 

greatly appreciated. 

Thanks & regards 

Helen Kent | District Emergency Management 
Advisor – Kimberley & Pilbara  
Locked bag 2743 Broome WA 6725   
T +61 8 9158 3204  M 0409 415 256 



30 Years of Quality Catholic Education 



All past and present pupils, staff and community members are invited.  
 

30th Birthday Celebration Open Day 
Wednesday 20 September 2017   -   9.00am—12.00 noon 

At Warlawurru Catholic School, Red Hill 
 

We will start the day with Mass, 

followed by fun activities for everyone. 

Do you recognise anybody? 
Let Them Know! 

Warlawurru Catholic School 
is  celebrating 30 years of quality  

Catholic education in Halls Creek this year! 

Our First Students, Teachers and Classroom. February 1987 


